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February 2017

Jeff Hanger called the Village of Hanover Planning & Development Meeting to order at 6:00pm.
ROLL CALL: THE FOLLOWING PEOPLE WERE PRESENT AT THE MEETING:
Jeff Hanger, Chester Flowers, Donna Renicker, Jeff Carr, Carl Hains, Keith Marinik, Chad Waters, Nicole Gieseler, Jeff Collins, Jeremy Osborn
Citizens present:  Don Flowers, Michael Flowers, Mitch Flowers, Rich Flowers, Duane Flowers, Fred Smith, Raymie Carr, Brandon Hale.
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING. 
The minutes of the January 2017 meeting were reviewed and discussed.  Being no further additions or corrections a motion to accept the minutes was issued by Keith Marinik and 2nd by Chester Flowers, all Ayes. 
ZONING:  Reminder that a public zoning hearing for the rezoning of Carl Hains property that is to be used for a new subdivision will be Thursday Feb 16, 2017 7:00pm at the Village Hall.  Any citizen can attend who has questions or concerns regarding the rezoning.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: 
OLD:  Jeremy Osborn, ADR was present to provide the new sketch plan for the next Hainsview Development. The sketch plan is completed with multiple options for a second entry and exit.  Those entry/exit options are as follows: Wolford Road, Echo Drive, Rocky Fork Drive and Darla Drive. Darla Drive will not be considered for the 1st phase of the new development due to road construction cost. A motion was made to approve the sketch plan contingent on the rezoning of the land from “Ag” to R3 by Keith Marinik, 2nd by Chester Flowers, all ayes.
Chester Flowers made a motion to approve the preliminary plat as presented with the following exceptions or notifications. 1. Deed restrictions remain the same as previous Hainsview Estate Phases. 2. Sidewalks, drive approach and drive culverts are the responsibility of the homeowner. All concrete must be in place within 18 months after building permit is issued. This was 2nd by Donna Renicker, all ayes.

Don Flowers was present to follow up on his request for a lot split approval. Jeff Hanger made a recommendation to the zoning board/planning commission to give the variance and not make citizens wait an unnecessary length of time for an answer. The property currently owned by Kenny Flowers in which Don Flowers wishes to purchase and is requesting a lot split be completed has a single family dwelling on it that has been land locked since being built, this area has always been residential zoning. The dwelling will not be sold and will remain in the ownership of Kenny Flowers. The remainder of the property that includes the lot split has always been “Ag” zoning and cannot be built upon.  Therefore, there is no change in the residential property, it has been land lock and will remain landlocked. The land included in the lot split will remain “Ag” zoning and will not be developed our built upon.  Jeff Hanger’s final recommendation due to everything just mentioned is to allow Don Flowers to purchase the property that includes the lot split and provide a variance.  Carl Hains advised that the land lock is not new, it is an existing issue, and that the variance needs to be stated as “conditional” so that it can be differentiated between all other properties in the Village of Hanover in the future in case a similar request is made.  Carl Hains, requested that Law Director, David Morrison provide the wording for the variance. 
A recommendation to have the lot split/variance request moved on to council for a vote was made by Keith Marinik, 2nd by Donna Renicker.  All Ayes.

New: Donna Renicker advised that a building permit along with payment was received from Brandon Hale on Meadow Drive to begin a detached building. This may require a second drive which would need the placement of a culvert, however the decision to do this has not been made yet by Mr. Hale and he will let Donna Renicker know if he decides to follow through with a second drive.
Raymie Carr was present and provided documents to Planning & Development regarding building plans on the commercial property he has purchased on W. High St. A permit was given to Donna Renicker.  These documents will be reviewed by Planning & Development for approval.

Jeremy Osborn, ADR, also provided the sketch plan for the Wyatt Adkin’s Park.  The land is currently in the process of being annexed into the Village of Hanover.  Along with signed paperwork that has been turned into the LC Commissioners, a public notice has been released by the county as well.  LC Parks has committed to pay for the addition of a bike trail that connects with the existing bike trail and will extend by means of a cross walk with flashing warning lights across W High St to Valley Blvd.  The review of the sketch plan was completed by Planning & Development.  A motion to approve the sketch plans contingent on the completion of the annexation process of the land into the Village of Hanover was made by Keith Marinik, 2nd by Donna Renicker, all ayes.

Citizens Report: additional citizens present at the meeting had no comments. 
Jeff Hanger suggested that we begin future Planning & Development Meetings at 5:30 to prevent encroachment onto the Council Meeting’s time. This was agreed upon and Clerk Nicole Gieseler will have the website updated to reflect the new meeting time, 5:30-6:30. BPA will continue to meet 6-6:30.
With no further business a motion to adjourn was issued by Donna Reinecker and second by Keith Marinik,  All Ayes.
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:

________________________                           __________________________
Jeff Hanger				          Nicole D. Gieseler




